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DRAFT

Minutes of the Historic District Commission

June 30, 2011

7 pm Sanbornton Public Library

Attendees:  Liz Merry (Chair), Linda Salatiello, Franz Vail, Bob Ward (Town, Zoning Enforcement Officer) and Guy Giunta, Selectmen’s representative.

Absent: Fran Belcher, Abby Mercer

NEXT MEETING: AUGUST 2, 7 PM IN THE LIBRARY.

1. As there was not a quorum of those present at the April 18 meeting, the minutes of that meeting could not be approved. 

2. The minutes of the meeting held on May 24, as amended, were approved unanimously. 

3. Thanks to Brad Crosby, the Historic District Sign on Hunkins Road was moved to the right location on the north west side of the road by Parsonage Brook. 

4. A replacement sign is needed for Gulf Road and Liz Merry will contact Julie Lonergan after Old Home Day to investigate the cost and vendor to use for making such a sign.

5. Signage:  Bob Ward provided the Fitzwilliam Historic District Commission language regarding signs along with the Ordinance of the town. The Committee liked the approach and will read the document and come prepared with suggestions for Sanbornton at the next meeting.  Franz Vail had photographed all town signs that were affixed to buildings so that we could consider those at the next meeting when we discussed what would be recommended for the Historic District. Guy Giunta provided information on the state regulations for road signage on state roads that will be read for the next meeting in August. Liz will contact John Thayer to get his input regarding height levels of signs and any other considerations from the perspective of snow removal and road maintenance.  

6. Guy Giunta submitted a proposal which is under consideration by the Selectmen to put up 3x5 foot American flags on the west side telephone polls from the corner of Gulf Road and Rte. 132 and going up to the Bodwells at the corner of Hunkins Pond and Pond Road. There will be about 20-24 of them in total on the one side of the road. A motion to accept the concept of the proposal was made by Franz Vail and seconded by Linda Salatiello. The proposal was unanimously accepted. 

7. Bob Ward presented information regarding Certified Local Governments that are relatively unique in NH. CLG programs give quite a bit of authority to Historic District Commissions and enable them to be eligible for funding for town initiatives to preserve and protect historic resources across the whole town. The Commission will examine the documentation and discuss the opportunities provided at the next meeting.

8. The meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm.

9. NEXT MEETING: AUGUST 2, 7 PM. IN THE LIBRARY

Minutes taken by Liz Merry 

Posting will be at the Library, the Post Office and the Town Website.

